Newburyport Public Library

Board of Directors – Regular Meeting

October 2, 2013
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 5:15PM by Elizabeth Valeriani. Attending, in addition to Ms. Valeriani, were Monica Blondin, Joseph Donnelly, Barbara Dowd, Marcia Edson, Gary Gorski, Robert Gould and Steven Moore. Also attending was Head Librarian and Recording Secretary Cynthia Dadd.  Kathy Carey, James Connolly, Thomas O’Brien and Mayor Donna Holaday were absent.
Old Business:

Approval of Minutes 

The minutes of the September 4, 2013 meeting were approved as written, on a motion by Ms. Dowd; seconded by Mr. Moore.
Tribute for FOL President
Ms. Dadd recapped the tribute for outgoing Friends of the Library president, Amantha Moore, which took place at the FOL annual meeting on September 19th. The tribute included remarks from Mayor Holaday, retired Head Librarian Dorothy LaFrance, Elizabeth Valeriani, on behalf of the Board of Directors, and Ms. Dadd. The Friends Board also offered a humorous program and refreshments. At the business meeting, the FY14 slate of officers was approved. The incoming president is Nancy Peace and new Board members are Myron Moss, Mary Lou Johnston, Pam Ameen and student representative Linnea Menin. 
New Business:
Children’s Room/Teen Loft News/Adult Programs  
Shannon Schinagl provided the following report of Children’s Room activities:

The Children's Room is back in the swing of things.  Story Times are up and running for every age, and programs are scheduled for school half-days and days off. In addition, the Children's Room and Teen Loft are collaborating more than ever!   In addition to the craft program, Jessica and Shannon will be welcoming the Newburyport Stamp Club which will be hosting "Ramp Up for Stamps!: The Wide World of Stamps" for ages 9-15.The Children's Room is already working with schools and child care providers this year.  A 4th/5th grade class from River Valley Charter School came in for a tour on the first day of school, and the preschool class from the YWCA came in for a special story time. This month the Children's Room has also scheduled a series of Civic Story Times.  The Newburyport Fire Department, the Coast Guard, and NOAA Law Enforcement will all be visiting to do special story times for all ages.

Jessica Hilbun provided the following report on Teen Loft Activities:


Fall programming kicked off last month with two successful programs. A craft program was held for teens and tweens came to make bottle cap magnets. All attendees were new to the Teen Loft which was very exciting. She is looking forward to increasing program attendance by reaching out beyond regular attendees. An event was held for Banned Books Week. Teens played bingo and made book marks with images of favorite banned books. Ten teens, including several boys, attended. None of them were familiar with the concept of banned books, so it was great to educate them on the topic.

October is going to be quite busy! Jessica is collaborating with Diane from the Children's Department on a new program series called Tween Craft Club. They will be hosting two 4-week sessions of the program for Tweens (ages 9-15) to meet and create a different project each week. Jessica is working hard to make tweens a top priority since they are such a huge part of the library’s patron base. She is also taking an online course this month that focuses on library service to tweens. Other October events include a Halloween party, and a craft event for older teens.


September Statistics

Ms. Dadd told the Board that September statistics are not yet available because Lynn Marks, who compiles the report, is on vacation. Instead, she distributed network transfer and reciprocal borrowing statistics for the members’ perusal. She promised to bring both September and October statistics to the November meeting. 
Personnel Update

Ms. Dadd updated the Board on the status of the ongoing hiring process. Ms. Dadd, Giselle Stevens and Dan Tremblay interviewed six candidates for the open Staff Librarian job and were very impressed with the field.  Kathleen Wilson, who currently works at the Newton Free Library, has accepted an offer to join the staff. She will begin work on October 21st. Four candidates were interviewed for the new position of part time Library Technician.  Ms. Dadd hopes to make an offer by the end of this week. The posting for the remaining vacancy, the new part time Staff Librarian, brought in many applications. Four candidates with genealogy/local history experience will be interviewed next week.  The successful candidate will work ten hours/week in the Archival Center and ten hours in the Reference Department.

Archival Center Open House

Ms. Dadd reminded the Board members that the Archival Center open house is planned for next Tuesday, October 8th, 1-4PM.  Jessica Gill, the library’s Archivist, will give tours of the center and regular users of the room (Marge and Skip Motes, Linda Tulley and Jean Doyle) will give short talks about how they use the resources of the Archives to do research and write books. Light refreshments will be served and everyone is welcome. The event has been widely publicized.
NAID Request
Ms. Dadd told the Board that requests for grant awards from the NAID (Newburyport Area Industrial Development) Foundation are due October 31st. The Friends of the Library will request, on behalf of the library, funds for an exterior beautification project. The primary component of this project would be the repair of the wrought iron fence and the construction/installation of a companion fence at the Harris Street corner. Other items would be refurbishing/replacing the wooden benches and the purchase of new trash receptacles, ash trays and a sign. If funds are awarded, work would be done in the spring.

Other

Projects:
Ms. Dadd invited Board members to look at the carpet which has been newly installed in the Teen Loft. She complimented staff for the hard work required to remove all of the shelving, pack and store the books and then reverse the process once the installation was complete. In the Reference Room, a second, matching set of computer tables was received and installed last week. Staff now has better sight lines, enabling improved patron assistance.
Bank Account: 
 Ms. Dadd told the Board that she has received from Josiah Welch the bank passbook for the Board’s Building Fund. The most recent withdrawal of funds was in 2009 for a major repair of the front steps.  Another of the permanent (Building Fund) Board members should become a signatory on the account, to be determined at the November meeting. The Board directed Ms. Dadd to ask Mr. Welch if there are stipulations on the use of the funds. 
Emma Andrews :

Mr. Gorski inquired about use of meeting space at the Emma Andrews Lending Library and Community Center.  Ms. Valeriani provided clarification that, since the Emma Andrews is now under the auspices of the city, room reservations and related matters are taken care of by the Mayor’s office.

Questions:

Mr. Gorski also asked about the possibility of providing homebound delivery service to residents. Ms. Dadd replied that staff had attempted to initiate this service a few years ago with volunteers, but had no response to the service offering. She said that this objective remains in the library’s long range plan, so it could be tried again.

Ms. Dowd asked Ms. Dadd about the status of the library’s technology planning. She replied that there are specific technology objectives in the long range plan, many driven by the library’s membership in MVLC.  The library’s assistant director annually prepares a technology plan with a schedule of expected purchases and replacements.

October Calendar
The October library calendar was reviewed. Ms. Dadd reviewed her meeting schedule for October. 
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 5:55PM on a motion by Ms. Blondin; seconded by Mr. Donnelly. The next meeting will be held on November 6, 2013 at 5:15 PM.






Respectfully submitted,







Cynthia Dadd






Recording Secretary

